
 
 

 
 
 

Asha Patel 
Technical Manager  
Regulatory Applications 

tel 416-495-5642 
EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com 

Enbridge Gas Inc. 
500 Consumers Road 
North York, Ontario M2J 1P8 
Canada 
 

 
October 15, 2020 
 
 
VIA EMAIL and RESS 
 
Ms. Christine E. Long 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Long:  
 
Re:  Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) 
    Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File No.:  EB-2019-0188 

North Bay (Northshore and Peninsula Roads) Community Expansion Project 
Change Request #3                                               

 
Please find attached Change Request #3 as submitted by Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge 
Gas”) for the North Bay (Northshore and Peninsula Roads) Community Expansion 
Project (“the Project”).  
 
Enbridge Gas is filing the Request to Vary pursuant to Condition of Approval No. 5 of 
the OEB’s EB-2019-0188 Leave to Construct Decision and Order dated May 7, 2020. 
 
As detailed in Attachment 1, Enbridge Gas is proposing to install an additional 1.7km of 
pipe in 2020 due to favourable construction conditions and ideal weather. This change 
will not incur any additional costs outside of the project budget.  
 
Enbridge Gas believes this change is not significant and for this reason, respectfully 
requests a timely review and approval of this request.  
 
Should you have any questions concerning this submission please contact the 
undersigned.  
 
Yours truly, 

 

 

Asha Patel 
Technical Manager, Regulatory Applications 



Attachment 1 

CHANGE REQUEST 

Project Name: North Bay (Northshore and Peninsula Roads) Community Expansion Project 

OEB File Number: EB-2019-0188 

Change Request: 3 

Description and Rationale for Change 

Enbridge Gas is proposing an adjustment to the scope proposed in Change Request 2. Due to 
favourable construction conditions and ideal weather, Enbridge Gas is proposing to install the 
distribution pipeline on Regal Road in 2020, totalling approximately 1.7km. The additional 1.7km 
on Regal Road would allow Enbridge to meet the increased customer interest on this road without 
impacting project costs. This change would not impact the 10-year attachment forecast and 
represents approximately 70% of the project scope completed in 2020 with the remaining 30% in 
2021, which is unchanged from Change Request 2. 

Construction and Restoration Practices 

No impact to construction and/or restoration practices. 

Environmental 

No new environmental mitigation measures will be required. 

Consultation 

No additional consultation required. All stakeholders will be notified of this scope change. 

Lands 

No additional Land Rights or easements outside of those identified in the LTC application are 
required as a result of this change. 

Costs 

This change will not incur additional costs outside of the project budget. 

Schedule 

The 2020 scope of work will be in-service by November of this year. The remaining work is 
expected to be in-service by fall 2021. 

Attachments 

Attachment 1 – Change Request Form 

Attachment 2 – Map showing the proposed addition to the 2020 work area 
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